

Director

Wesley Simons

423-512-0550

Co-Director

Eddy Craft

423-512-0909

Dean of Students

Jeff Johnson

423-220-0393

Dean of Instructors

Tim Phillips

423-741-3579

II Timothy 2:2

And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.

TRI-CITIES SCHOOL OF PREACHING AND CHRISTIAN DEVELOPMENT

1162 HWY. 91, ELIZABETHTON TN. 37643

423-474-2622

Jeff Johnson 127 Oak Drive Unicoi Tn. 37692 423-220-0393

Dear Brethren,

Hope all is well! The winter quarter is half way gone. The students are doing great and are keeping up with their studies.

Sherry and I along with Ema have been doing great. We enjoyed our Thanksgiving break. We were able to have family over to enjoy the Thanksgiving holiday. Lots of leftover turkey!

We ask that you continue in your prayers to remember our five year old Granddaughter Ericah Hughes. On November 18th she had her tonsils and adenoids removed. They had gotten so big that they were blocking off her air way. The surgery went well but she had some complications after the surgery. One complication was that she would not wake up from the anesthesia, also her breathing levels were declining. Everyone was very concerned and she was admitted to Niswongers Children's Hospital in Johnson City Tennessee. It took her about ten and a half hours to wake up from the anesthesia. Once she was awake her breathing levels began to get back to normal. She is at home now but was a sick little girl. She is still recovering and would appreciate the continued prayers on her behalf.

We would like to say thank you for all the support that you send to us as we labor here at the School of Preaching. Without your help none of this would be possible. Thank you very much for all that you do for the kingdom of God. May God continue to bless you.

In his Service Jeff Johnson